OSCAR STAFF, VOLUNTEERS AND VOLUNTARY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE CLEARANCES POLICY

 

All Oscar staff, volunteers and relevant Voluntary Management Committee members must be fully cleared through the Ofsted and Criminal Records Bureau procedures.

While awaiting such clearances staff may work and volunteers or VMC members help out so long as they are under supervision and never left alone with any child.

Once a clearance is obtained, each volunteer, staff or committee member may be asked to declare, usually as part of their annual appraisal, that they have received no convictions, formal cautions, court orders, bind-overs or disciplinary action in employment outside of Oscar in the preceding year and have none pending.

If any have been received, they must be declared and the Voluntary Management Committee will contact Ofsted/Criminal Records Bureau/police to establish whether they are relevant to working with children.

If a volunteer, staff or committee member receives a conviction, formal caution, court order, bind-over or disciplinary action which means their clearance is revoked by Ofsted/Criminal Records Bureau/police, their employment with Oscar or voluntary service will be terminated immediately.
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